Sanbornton Public Library Board of Trustees

Meeting Minutes of May 23, 2013
Attendees

Present: David Adams, Marla Davis, Joanne Dover, Kris Rathjen, Linda VanValkenburgh.
Also Present: Cab Vinton, Director.
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 7:07 p.m. on Thursday, May 23, 2013, at the Library.
Secretary’s Report
The group warmly welcomed new Trustee David Adams to the Board; updated contact information will be routed to all. Linda VanValkenburgh was also re-elected to the Board. Although Bill Whalen was not successful in his election bid, the Trustees extended their thanks to him for his willingness to serve and will invite him to seek appointment as an Alternate Trustee. Steve Ober has also expressed interest in being an Alternate; the Board will write a letter of recommendation to the Board of Selectmen, which is the appointing authority, and also seek candidates for the third open Alternate position. The Board will elect officers at its next meeting in June.

The Trustees provided David A. with a general orientation to his new role, discussing the responsibilities of Board membership, and handed out a copy of the Library's Policy Manual. All Trustees received copies of the latest NHLTA Trustee Manual, and Kris R. and Linda V. shared some of their take-aways from the May 20 NH Library Trustee Association conference in Bedford.

The Trustees discussed future priorities, including re-visiting the Library's mission, brand identity, and policy manual, as well as creating a more structured orientation process for new Trustees.

The Trustees discussed the May 15 Town Meeting and thanked the voters for their overwhelming support for the Director's motion to restore the funds cut by the Budget Committee. The Trustees discussed the respective roles of the Board and the Budget Committee in the budget process.
MOTION (Kris R./ David A.): The motion to accept the minutes of March 21 and April 16, 2013 as presented passed unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report

Following Kris R.'s suggestion, financial reports will be distributed on the Friday preceding the next meeting, with items of particular note highlighted; this will help the meetings run more efficiently. Meeting agendas will also be posted online in advance; all Trustees will have editing privileges.
Linda V. will get the appropriate paperwork from the Franklin Savings Bank to update the list of authorized signers for the Library's bank accounts. The recent Election Day bake sale raised $295; Kris R. noted that the state values volunteer work at around $20 per hour. Carol Varney's most recent Usborne Book Fair at Steele Hill resulted in a donation of $113 worth of children's books to the Library; extra publicity is planned around the next big Fair for the Fourth of July fireworks celebration at the Resorts. Discussion of the most recent financial statements was postponed until the end of the meeting.
Building Report
Steve Ahlgren & Son Builders have completed work on the restoration and re-painting of the Library cupola. All agreed that the cupola looks fantastic and thanked Steve Ober for his volunteer work on the project. David A. will inspect the overhang above the old front entrance as it is in very bad condition.
The Board discussed how best to utilize the old front hallway in the Woodman Academy and the adjoining bathroom and old Director's office. Pure Impressions Cleaning Services has been hired to provide custodial services; the Board will know by the end of June whether they will be a good long-term fit for the coming fiscal year.
Director’s Report
Individuals occasionally approach the Library seeking to fulfill community service requirements; the Board discussed the challenges of finding appropriate work that does not require excessive supervision. Library Assistant Cedar Sanderson has moved out of town; the Trustees thanked her for her service and congratulated her on the publication of her new book. Cab V. will post notice to hire a replacement. Mary Earley has begun volunteering at the Library and has been extremely helpful. Cab V. is developing a template for providing monthly statistical updates to the Board on trends in library use; ideally he would like this information to be available on the Library and/ or Town websites as well.

Financial Statements
The Library anticipates finishing the current fiscal year on budget. Discussion of specific line items ensued. With the continued rapid increase in checkouts, the Director recommended that funds be shifted from other line items to the Books and Materials line item; the Trustees were supportive. The Post Office's Every Door Direct Mail service provides a very cost-effective means of reaching out to the Sanbornton community; Cab and the Board will work on crafting a message, perhaps highlighting Library services which residents may not be aware of. Marla D. and Joanne D. suggested improvements on how expenditures from the Trustees of the Trust Funds earmarked funds are handled in QuickBooks.
Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m.
Next Regular Meeting: Tuesday, June 18 at 7 p.m. in the Library.
Respectfully submitted,
Cab Vinton, Director
